May 13, 2020
Dear Immaculate Conception Parishioners,
With great joy, the Bishop of Nashville has announced that we will begin the journey to resume the public celebration of Mass beginning Monday, May 18.  The opening of Masses comes with some significant changes to the way we celebrate together.  The risk of COVID-19 remains significant, especially to seniors and persons with existing health concerns.  We must continue to embrace the responsibility of protecting the health and well-being of all in our parish and community.  With this risk in mind, I ask that each parishioner be respectful of the norms and guidelines given by the Diocese of Nashville concerning social distancing and safe practices.  These measures will help everyone at Immaculate Conception Church feel more comfortable and peaceful when returning to church.
I would like to emphasize the following direction from the Bishop:
“The dispensation for Sunday Mass remains in effect through June 30th.  Those who have an active ongoing illness (including infection, flare of chronic illness, etc.), anyone over 65 who is unhealthy or wary, those with a history of heart failure, lung disease, diabetes, ongoing malignancy, any immunosuppressive disorder, those on steroids or other immunosuppressive medications, those who have been advised by a health care professional not to attend Mass, and those who live with anyone with any health vulnerability, PLEASE, PLEASE, PLEASE be strongly encouraged to remain at home at this time and refrain from attending Mass.  Additionally, anyone who is worried that attending Mass would add undue stress or jeopardize their health or the health of a person with whom they live, are also encouraged to remain at home. Remember that we are dispensed from attending Mass (no mortal sin), until.”
We will start a special Mass on Wednesday at 11:00am for those age 65 years of age or older.    
Finally, inspirational message by Father
Yours in Christ,
Father George Panthananickal, CMI
Procedures for a Safe Reopening of Mass at Immaculate Conception Church
Mass Schedule:
Wednesday: 11:00 AM, (65+ years of age only)
Sunday: 11:00 AM
Church Office Hours:
Monday, Wednesday, Friday: 9:00am – 1:00pm
Contact the church office by the following methods
Phone: 931-363-5776 (leave a voicemail)
Email: iccpulaski@energize.net
Mail: 100 Chapel Road, Pulaski, TN 38478
Bulletin:
The weekly bulletin will be posted to the church website https://iccpulaskitn.com and posted on the church bulletin boards.  Individual copies of the bulletin will not be handed out at the end of Mass until further notice.
Social Gatherings:
Aside from Divine Worship and the celebration of the Sacraments (including weddings, baptisms, and funerals), there are to be no social gatherings in the parish through June 30th.  The social hall is closed until further notice.
Social Distancing and Safe Practices
· Diocesan guidelines require six-foot distancing between family groups.   To achieve this, every other pew will be roped off and parishioners are asked to leave a 6-foot space between their family group and the next parishioner.  This will also help achieve the required 50% reduction of capacity.  Please help our ushers by following the six-foot distancing guideline.  The cry room will be closed until further notice.
· While entering and exiting the church please follow the six-foot distancing guideline.  The ushers will assist by dismissing pews one at a time at the conclusion of Mass.  Please do not congregate in the Vestibule or Social Hall before or after Mass.  
· The Diocesan guidelines ask that all in attendance wear face coverings (masks) during Mass.  Please bring a face covering for everyone in your family that is attending Mass. (The diocese will be having face masks available, as well). Hand sanitizer will be available at the entrances to the church.
· The distribution of the Precious Blood and the physical exchange of the Sign of the Peace is suspended.  Holy Water fonts will remain empty.
· It is strongly encouraged that all parishioners, out of charity for the clergy and their neighbor, during this time of ongoing risk of infection, to receive Holy Eucharist in the hand.
· The procession to receive Communion will change.  The ushers will guide parishioners to exit the pews using the side aisles, Communion will be distributed at the front of the Altar on each side and parishioners will return to their pew using the center aisle.  This will eliminate two lines forming in the center aisle and allow for social distancing between family groups.
· The Pew Missals and prayer cards will be removed from the pews. We will be able to take our missals and song books home, to bring back and forth for each Mass.
· The collection baskets will be at the entrances of the church.  Please place your donation in the baskets while entering the church.  The baskets will not be passed during the offertory.
